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Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
May 4, 2017
DCVB Offices

Present:  S. Kowaluk, P. Smith, N. Brinker, E. Belfrage
Absent:  C. Rose, C. Baldridge
Staff:  S. Dring
Board Action Items:

· Phil made a motion to approve the April 2017 Meeting Minutes. Eric seconded. All approved.

· Scott to confirm with Bob Hoying that he will be a Board Member in FY18 starting July 1.
· The next Executive Committee Meeting will be held on Friday, May 19 at 11:30 a.m. @ the Bureau’s offices and will focus on review of the proposed FY18 Budget.
Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Approval of March Meeting Minutes – Sondra welcomed the group to the May Executive Committee Meeting. Phil made a motion to approve the April 2017 Meeting Minutes. Eric seconded. All approved.
II.  Financials


a. Balance Sheet – Staff provided the financials earlier in the week and the committee reviewed and discussed. The current total in the checking and saving accounts after the month of April is $112,717.52. Account receivables total $24,825 due to the invoicing for the 2017 Destination Guide. It is the Bureau policy to have at least 15 percent of the overall budget for the reserve fund and the reserve fund balance stands at $183,000.
b. P&L Budget vs. Actual – Through April, total expenses year-to-date stand at 77.4 percent and the total income year-to-date stand at 82.2 percent. The Premiums category will be higher than budgeted due to the popularity of the Fairy Door Trail t-shirts. All account lines are where they should be at this point of the fiscal year.
c. Bed Tax Revenue – Fiscal Year-To-Date bed tax revenue thru the month of March totaled $890,813 an increase of 3.5 percent over 2016 and a 0.65 percent increase over the YTD budget of $885,000.
III.  Committee Discussion Items

a. Staff Salaries – The Committee went into Executive Session to discuss staff salaries for FY18.
b. FY18 Budget Preview – Scott noted that the Executive Committee will meet on May 19 to review the Bureau’s FY18 proposed budget. The budget will then be presented to the full Board for approval. Several components of the budget were discussed to assist staff in creating the first draft:
1) Scott surveyed several general managers of Dublin hotels to get projections on bed tax revenue for FY18. The responses ranged from a 2.5 – 3.5 percent increase. Eric noted that believed the addition of the two new hotels could increase revenue as high as 9 percent. The committee agreed to a 3 percent increase projection for bed tax revenue in FY18.
2) The Committee also reviewed the current financials and determined to carry over $35,000 from this year’s budget. This amount was due to the increase in bed tax revenue in the current fiscal year.
3) Partnership revenue will be projected to increase 13 percent totaling $70,000.
4) Scott noted that staff consolidated the budget categories from 35 to 19. The 35 budget categories had been in place for 16 years and it was time to create categories that better reflect the organization. Scott said this was solely an “internal” effort to be more efficient with the Bureau’s finances – nobody will see a difference other than staff and the Treasurer.
c. FY18 Board of Directors – Sondra noted that there are a few updates regarding the FY18 Board of Directors slate. Dr. Lee has agreed to serve as the Board’s President-Elect starting on July 1. Scott also noted that he had a good discussion with Bob Hoying about a possible Board position. The FY18 Board of Directors will be presented to the full Board in June for approval.
d. Housing Bureau – Scott initiated a conversation on Housing Bureaus. These third-party companies provide a service to local events assisting in finding hotel rooms for visitors and their teams. The companies charge hotels a “rebate” that averages about 10 percent of the cost of the room. Scott noted that the Bureau does not advocate for Housing Bureaus because they increase the cost of the room to the visitor and they have no loyalty to Dublin hotels, meaning they can book teams outside the City. With the potential of a new athletic facility in Dublin, staff is interested in researching the possibility of creating its own housing function with the primary focus of maximizing the amount of business for Dublin’s hotels. Staff will continue to research and will provide additional information to the Board.
IV.  Executive Director Report

a. Regional Campaign – The Bureau’s regional campaign launched this week raising awareness of Dublin in the City’s key out-of-state markets -- Pittsburgh, Detroit, Indianapolis and Lexington. This year’s campaign will reach more than 7.7 million potential visitors through July and is comprised of out-of-home media and location-based mobile targeting in high traffic family-friendly locations, website retargeting and TripAdvisor. The creative features world-class weekend trip ideas including the Columbus Zoo, Dublin Irish Festival, Irish Fairy Door Trail and more. Scott noted there is a page on the Bureau’s website that provides an overview of the campaign with creative.
b. Website Launch – The new website was launched last week – staff will be providing an overview of the new site at the June Board Meeting. The interactive, fully responsive website will continue to feature Dublin as a world-class destination. The website has new features, additions and capabilities that will work to entice Destination Guide requests, partner page views, social media engagement and more. These new and improved tools will make it easier for our guests to explore our great destination before they get here! Scott encouraged the Committee to provide any revisions or feedback to Sara on the site. The new URL for the site is www.visitdublinohio.com.
c. Ohio Statehouse Day – Scott noted that the Bureau will be participating in the Ohio Statehouse Day to be held at the State Capitol on May 10 between 10 a.m. – 2 p.m. Destinations from across the State will have a presence at the event. Scott said most destinations will only pass out literature, while the Bureau will have several Irish Dancers celebrating the Dublin Irish Festival’s 30th Anniversary and the Memorial Tournament’s trophy as well -- thanks to Heather for her assistance.
d. DIF Anniversary Recognition – Staff has been working with the City of Dublin on a way for the Bureau to celebrate the 30th Anniversary of the Dublin Irish Festival and recognize the positive impact it’s had on the Dublin tourism industry. In celebration of the Festival's 30th anniversary, the City is creating a commemorative Dedication Walkway added to Coffman Park. The Bureau will be purchasing a brick on the path at the cost of $500 and will promote the opportunity to hotels, restaurants, etc. in the City. 
V.  Other
· Executive Committee Meeting – Friday, May 19, 11:30 a.m., DCVB Offices

· Board of Trustees Meeting – Monday, June 12, Noon, Ohio University
“People in our places, feet on our streets, heads in beds”
